Jan. 24.—The annual business meeting and election of officers of the L. B. S. was held at the home of Mrs. T. C. Martin this afternoon at two o'clock and the following officers elected: President, Miss Susan T. Rice; vice president; Ina Smith; secretary and treasurer, Mrs. Helen G. Burr; directors, Mrs. Anna A. Cole, Mrs. Flora Russell, Mrs. May Kilbourn, Johnson and Mrs. Effic Pease. The day sewing meeting,

treasurer, Mrs. Burr, reported the receipts for the year \$767.77. expenses \$565.75, leaving a balance in the treasury of \$202.02. Amount spent on the parsonage, \$208.47. Receipts from the fair held in the summer, above expenses, was \$275.03. Incorporators' fund, \$620.83; J. F. Downing fund, \$597.91. It was voted to add \$50.00 to the incorporators' fund. The society will meet with Mrs. Grace Shaw, Mrs. Helen Mrs. Martin on Feb. 8th for an all